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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

3/26/14
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.
ROLL CALL
Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Jim Elder, Emily Fidelman (7:15), Karen Fletcher , Charles Wood
Library Director : Neli Van Buskirk
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES 
Dani moved to approve the minutes of February 26th, 2014 with one minor revision to the date in the heading line. Jim seconded.  Karen and Andrea abstained due to absence.  All others voted in favor and the motion was passed.
REPORTS
Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:
· The 2013 Colorado Public Library Annual Report has been completed and submitted to the State Library.

· Due to the Annual Report submitted to the State Library, I have added the following lines to the statistics report for ease for future analysis:


Annual Reference Transactions


Public Service Hours (Library Open)


Circulation of Children’s Materials


Total # of Children Programs


Total # of Young Adult Programs


Total # of Adult Programs

· I spoke with Mutual Bank of Omaha concerning the consolidation of the Money Market Account and the Construction Checking Account and it is something the signers on the accounts need to go to the bank and do in person:


Money Market  -- Dani, Charles and Andrea


Construction – Charles and Emily

· Purchased and installed Quickbooks Pro 2014.  

· Mandy from Accounting Specialist will be leaving at the end of April 2014.  She will no longer be our accountant and our account is being passed on to Jake.  Mandy will prepare all the pertinent stuff that they can do for the upcoming audit and will put it all on a special audit file, so that we can also have for future reference.

· Signed up to the PLA (Public Library Association – ALA) Virtual Conference.  It was a 2 day conference with many varied sessions.  Staff will be able to access it for a whole year.  We will use it for professional development throughout the year.

· Conscience Jar – Many Libraries are doing away with overdue fines.  It’s a current state wide initiative, especially for children material.  However, I have done a little research and a very popular alternative is a “conscience jar”.  Ruby Sisson Library in Pagosa Springs has been doing it for years and it’s very successful for them.  I would like to test it out at NCL.

· Amy Carrill (library volunteer) with my assistance (and Geneva’s) is writing a Target Corporation Grant for approximately $2,000 with a focus on education and children services.  We are testing the grant writing waters to see what is out there, what is achievable and whether this is a good avenue for NCL.

· The Foundation approved their budget.  As they are paying off our portion on the land payment, they have pledged $2,500 for help with other services for 2014.  I explained that we have had to put $12,500 under grants for 2014, but they are at present, not interested in grant writing.  Their priority is to pay off the land.  I expressed my concern for future help with funds both verbally and in writing and asked how I and the library could assist them in starting to do more fundraising.  I highly recommend a joint board meeting in the very near future.

Board members agreed that the “Conscience Jar” was a good idea.

It was clarified that the Library could seek grants without the aid of the Foundation.  

Neli and Board members are still soliciting potential new members for the Board.

The Board discussed consolidation of construction accounts for ease of data recording in Quickbooks and determined it would be desirable to determine whether the interest rate on the Money Market account would be enough higher to justify any potential penalties for withdrawing these monies should the accounts be consolidated.  
President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:
None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea submitted the following written report:

1. As of February 28, 2014, we have approximately $9,662 in our checking account. We have approximately $94,826 in our Savings account, and $58,000 in our Reserve Fund. Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $73,806.

2. Income in February 2014 was approximately $102,814 from Boulder County, and approximately $159 from copy/petty cash/interest.  Total Income for February 2014 = $102,973.80.

3. February 2014 expenses totaled $20,443.30. Of that, $9653 was for payroll, $4764 for books and materials, of which $1568 was for book purchase and $3000 was for online subscriptions, $1099 for a computers (new laptop for program coordinator). 

4. The budget vs actual report looks good and we are on track to remain in budget.  Neli will give Mandy our revised 2014 budget after it is approved so that Mandy can update quick books.

5. Neli and I met to revise the 2013 and 2014 budgets.  Please look through each prior to the meeting.  

Notes on the 2013 budget: The number one issue was that the tabor carryover was documented in two places when we completed the original 2013 budget.  In our original budget we had $20,000 for 2012 carryover and then $13,000 for tabor carryover.  The reality is that the $13,000 should not have been separate and should have been a part of the $20,000 carry over.   We revised those numbers for the 2013 budget and then added in the actual numbers in each line item from our Dec budget vs actual report.  Neli and I were still able to balance 2013 budget with a carryover to 2014 of approximately $500.  You will also notice that both are expense and income went down.  Neli and I moved the carry over numbers under expense as a positive number as they board did in 2010, 2011, and 2012 budgets.

Notes on the 2014 budget:  The main issue with the 2014 budget was the carry over number from 2013.  After we revised the 2013 budget we only had a surplus of $500.  Neli and I went through each line item to see what could be cut to balance the new budget.  Neli and I are confident we are on track and ready to move forward.

Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS
The Board discussed the 2013 Actual Budget.  It was agreed that documentation of how the budget is prepared is a very high priority.  Dani moved to approve the 2013 Actual budget.  Karen seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
The Board looked at potential revisions to the 2014 budget.  The Board tabled the discussion as Neli needs to review how much money was paid Mtech to repair the furnace.  Neli will present that amount to the Board to request that funds in that amount be transferred from construction, and the budget will be on the agenda for the next meeting.
OLD BUSINESS
None.

OTHER BUSINESS

None.

ADJOURNMENT

Dani moved to adjourn the meeting at 9 p.m.  Charles seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
The next Board meeting will be at 7 p.m. on April 23rd, 2014.
